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Modernising NHS Pay

What’s it all about?

What does it mean for me?

The story so far . . .

Many of you will be aware that in February 1999 the
Government published proposals for modernising pay and
conditions of service in a booklet called Agenda for Change.
Work is currently underway to negotiate what this new,
modern, pay system might look like and the purpose of this
newsletter is to bring you up to date with developments.

Why do we need a new pay system . . .
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The current NHS pay system has been in
operation since the NHS was established in
1948. The pay and terms and conditions of
service that were introduced then no longer
meet the needs of today’s NHS.

A new system will be simpler, fairer and aim
to ensure that staff are rewarded according
to the contribution they make.

How will a new pay system
be achieved?  
Following publication of the proposals in
Agenda for Change in February 1999, talks
on the new pay system began with the 4
UK Health Departments, NHS managers
and the main health service trade unions.

In October 1999 a joint statement was
issued. This established the commitment of
all sides to enter into detailed negotiations
on a new pay system through a Central
Negotiating Committee (CNG).

As you might expect, the negotiations are
complex and sensitive given that they
are trying to replace a Whitley system
that has been in place for over 50 years.

To make this task easier, the CNG has set
up 4 working groups to take forward
development on:

• job evaluation

• career and pay progression

• conditions of service; and

• implementation 

Scotland is represented on each of these
groups to ensure that development and
design of the new pay system best meets the
needs of NHSScotland.

What are the proposals?

The proposals are to:

• establish 3 pay spines:

• 1 for doctors and dentists

• 1 for nurses, midwives, health 
visitors and PAMs

• 1 for all other staff

• pay awards for the 1st and 2nd spines
would be recommended by the NHS Pay
Review Bodies as they are now

• pay for the 3rd spine would be negotiated
through a new single negotiating council
which would replace the existing
Whitley Councils

• establish linkage across the 3 spines
so pay increases don’t result in different
pay for jobs of equal value which could
not be justified under relevant legislation

• extend the coverage of the Nurses Pay
Review Body (NPRB) (and the 2nd
spine) to some other groups of qualified
health professionals

• develop a job evaluation system that can
evaluate all NHS jobs

• re-establish national “core” conditions
of service and look at the scope for
harmonisation eg on hours of work

• replace automatic increments with some
other form of career and pay progression.

Progress continues to be made on the
development of the new system but there is
still a lot of work to do. 

Why do we need a new pay system? 



Job Evaluation
A key feature of the new system will be a
comprehensive job evaluation system
capable of being applied to all jobs in the
NHS. The Job Evaluation Working Group
has made considerable progress in working
up the design of the scheme. Initial testing
has already taken place and further work is
on-going. Once the system is agreed it will
be capable of valuing existing and new jobs
and placing them on pay spines in a
consistent way.

We are keen to make sure that Scottish jobs
are taken into account in the final system
and will be writing to Trusts soon to ask for
volunteers to take part in the testing exercise.

Career and Pay Progression
This group is discussing a possible new
model of career and pay progression. This
includes examining how to define consistently
the kinds of skills and knowledge needed to
support staff and how these might be applied.

Terms and Conditions
This group is looking at the many and varied
terms and conditions of service which exist
in the NHS with a view to harmonising them
and making them simpler and more
standardised across all staff groups.

Implementation
Susan Deacon, the Minister for Health and
Community Care, has made it clear that NHS
Scotland will take forward implementation
on a partnership basis.

To ensure that the new system meets the
needs of NHSScotland and to agree imple-
mentation arrangements here in Scotland, the
Scottish Pay Reference and Implementation
Group (SPRIG) has been set up. SPRIG is
a partnership group, details of its membership
are given on the back page of this newsletter

The UK Implementation Group provides
the opportunity for all of the UK countries
to share implementation planning activity
and coordinate action across the UK.

What will it mean for me?
The new system will be designed to reward
you for the work you do rather than your
grade or the title you hold and will
encourage career progression.

When will the new system come
into operation?
The timetable will be dependent on
finalising details of the new job evaluation
system but it is unlikely that implementation
will begin until April 2002.

Roadshows
A series of roadshows throughout NHS
Scotland are planned over the coming
months to give staff further information on
the new pay system. Watch out for details
of the roadshow in your area.

How do I get more information?
If you want to know more contact your
union representative or any of the SPRIG
members 

What progress have the Working Groups made?



Partnership Conference
Pay modernisation features prominently on

the agenda for the forthcoming Partnership

Conference (26 January 2001) and that will

provide a further opportunity for debate and

exchange of views. You should contact your

local partnership forum for further details.

Your Views
Hopefully this newsletter has brought you
up to date on developments on the NHS pay
system. More will follow.

We would like to hear your views about this
newsletter and any questions you might
have about the new pay system. 

Please send your comments and questions
to:

Brenda Burnett
Scottish Executive Health Department
Directorate of Human Resources
Room GW.15
St Andrew’s House
EDINBURGH EH1 1DG
Tel no: 0131-244 2473
Fax no 0131-244 2837
E-mail: brenda.burnett@scotland.gsi.gov.uk

SPRIG Members:
Contact Details
Joyce Davison
Chartered Society of Physiotherapists
Tel: 0131-226 1441  E-mail: davison@physio.org.uk

Jim Devine, UNISON
Tel: 0141-332 0006  E-mail: j.mcgregor@unison.co.uk

David Esplin, BMA
Tel: 0131-247 3000  E-mail: desplin@bma.org.uk

Mike Fuller, MSF
Tel: 0141-229 6100  E-mail: currieg@msf.org.uk

John Humphreys, RCN
Tel: 207-647-3568  E-mail: john.humphreys@rcn.org.uk

Alex Killick
Tayside Primary Care NHS Trust
Tel: 01382 423000  E-mail: alex.killick@tpct.scot.nhs.uk

Peter O’Hagan
Renfrewshire and Inverclyde Primary Care NHS Trust
Tel: 0141-884 5122
E-mail: peter.ohagan@renver.pct.scot.nhs.uk

Patricia Purton, RCM
Tel: 0131-225 1633
E-mail: Patricia.Purton@rcmscotb.org.uk

David Renshaw
Argyll and Clyde Acute Hospitals NHS Trust
Tel: 01389 754121
E-mail: david.renshaw@vol.scot.nhs.uk

Shirley Rogers
Scottish Ambulance Service
Tel: 0131-446 7017  E-mail: srogers@scotamb.co.uk

Susan Russell, GMB
Tel: 0141-332 8641  E-mail: susan.russell@gmb.org.uk

Melanie Stewart
Tayside Health Board
Tel: 01382 424474
E-mail: mstewart@mfsc.thb.scot.nhs.uk

Elizabeth Stow
Society of Radiographers
Tel: 01505 382039  E-mail: elizabeths@sor.org.uk

Gordon Walker
Lanarkshire Acute Hospitals NHS Trust
Tel: 01698 574006
E-mail: gordon.walker@laht.scot.nhs.uk

Rona Webster
Fife Acute Hospitals NHS Trust
Tel: 01592 648060  E-mail: rona.webster@yahoo.co.uk

Scottish Executive Health Department
Stuart Robinson
Tel: 0131-244 2474
E-mail: stuart.robinson@scotland.gsi.gov.uk
Steve Sadler
Tel: 0131-244 2106
E-mail: stephen.sadler@scotland.gsi.gov.uk
Caroline Hutchinson
Tel: 0131-244 5123
E-mail: caroline.hutchinson@scotland.gsi.gov.uk
Lynne Khindria
Tel: 0131-244 5084
E-mail: lynne.khindria@scotland.gsi.gov.uk
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01Feedback from you,

the partnership forum and the

roadshows will appear in the next

newsletter along with up to date

reports on the progress being made

in the working groups.


